
 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
 
14 September 
Year 7/8 Oz-Tag 
 
16 September 
HSC Music Exam 
Drama Room 
 
22 September 
Year 12 Presentation 
Assembly & Reports 
Distributed 
 
 

Message from the Principal 
2017 School Captains and Vice Captains 
Congratulations to Sophie Duruz and James Rhodes 2017 School Captains and to Lachlan 
Walter and Isabella Masia Vice Captains, proudly supported by the Senior Leadership Team 
including Nathan Boler, Bronte Fenech, Georgia Forrest, Chloe Self and Casey O’Connell. A 
fabulous group of young people who will lead the Student Body with great enthusiasm and 
passion for their school. Well done!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 12  
As the term comes to an end I would like to wish our 2016 year 12 students all the very best 
of luck in the upcoming HSC exams.  They have worked incredibly hard and after 13 years of 
education they sit their final exams.  On behalf of the school community I wish them every 
success now and in the future.  Always be proud to have been a student at Erina High 
School.  
 
Year 11  
Weeks 9 and 10 will see year 11 students commence their final preliminary exams and I also 
wish them the best of luck as they complete this stage of the senior school. Successful 
completion of the preliminary course will allow students’ progress to the HSC year which will 
commence week 4 next term. 
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Staff 
Thank you all of our staff for their hard work throughout the term and especially to our HSC teachers who have ensured our 
students are well prepared for the final exams. Students who have completed a HSC with a practical component have received 
countless hours of additional support from their teachers to perfect their major works in Art, Textiles, Industrial Technology 
Timber and Multi- Media, performances in Drama and Music and extensive Personal Interest Projects in Society and Culture. Not 
to mention the countless drafts that have been edited by staff in English, the Humanities and extra tuition in Mathematics refining 
practical skills in Hospitality and Construction and the many courses that have provided additional revision work. It has indeed 
been a huge effort for staff and students and on behalf of year 12 I express our thanks and appreciation to the staff that have 
gone over and above to ensure our students have every opportunity to be successful!!  
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Enjoy the spring break and take the opportunity to spend time with family and friends and be safe! 
 
School resumes on Monday 10 October  for all staff and students. We do not have a school development day at the start of the 
term as it is held at the end of the term on Monday 19 December  which is a student free day. Term 4 for students concludes on 
Friday 16 December . 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Mrs Karen Nicol   
Principal 
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 English/Drama 
 

Junior English students are coming to the end of their Area of Study units. Students have studied a variety of texts in relation to 
their specific topic, and will use the content learned to structure an essay that highlights a particular aspect of the focus area.  
Essays will be written during an allocated English lesson and students will have 50 minutes to complete this task.  
 
Year 7 English students will compose an essay about the theme of fear in Edgar Allan Poe’s The Tell Tale Heart. Year 8 English 
students are focusing on the topic of Multiculturalism and will write their essay about one core text and one related text studied in 
class. Year 9 English students are focusing on Aboriginal Experience and will write their essay about the film Rabbit Proof Fence 
and one related text. Year 10 English students are focusing on the topic of power and will write their essay about one core text 
and one related text studied in class.  
 
Year 11 English students are about to begin their Preliminary Yearly Examinations, from Monday 12 September until Wednesday 
21 September. 
 
Year 12 English students have recently completed their Trial HSC Examinations, and are now revising and studying for their final 
HSC Exams. Their continued dedication and positive approach to study is admirable and we wish them all the best as they 
embark on the final challenge of the HSC Examinations.  
 
Year 12 Drama students have just completed their HSC Practical Performance Exam. We are extremely proud of their effort and 
achievement, and thankful for their amazing commitment to this subject. They have proven themselves to be impressive 
performers and their dedication and talent has been evident. Congratulations Year 12 Drama!  
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YR10 PASS CAMP REPORT – “ERINA HIGH GOES BATO YARD IN THE FOREST” 
 
The trip began at Erina High School on Wednesday morning the 31 August. The sun was shining and clear skies were ahead. 
The Year 10 PASS group were headed to the Olney State Forest, near Cooranbong, and Mr Jones was the bus driver getting us 
there. Miss Walsh drove back up in her car. We went to the Watagans to practice the skills that we had learned in Year 9 during 
our Outdoor Recreation unit. We cooked over open fires, pitched out own tents and went for a walk through the forest. The cry of 
“Bato Yard” was often heard, which usually ended with some of the boys practising their wrestling skills in tents. For some, it was 
the highlight of the trip. Everyone did a good job as campers, and Bailey Little was quoted as saying “this was the best school trip 
he’d been on” 
Thanks Mr Jones and Miss Walsh for putting up with us. 

Caine Linhart (Bato Yard camper) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNDER 15'S GIRLS BASKETBALL 
 
On the 25 August, Erina High's Under 15 Girls Basketball Team travelled to Terrigal Sports Stadium for rounds 3 and 4 of the 
2016 knockout competition. Facing Brisbane Water Secondary College in round 3 the girls played extremely well and managed to 
come away with a 5 point victory. Led by Maddison McVey and senior team members Paris Edwards and Tiarna Holmes, Erina 
built an early lead they never relinquished, while a few clutch baskets by Ruby Smith ended any hopes BWSC had of a 
comeback.  
 
Round 4 saw Erina come up against a much more experienced Cammeraygal team who had a convincing near 40 point win 
earlier in the day. The girls did a tremendous job of dictating the game’s tempo in the early going and possession-wise managed 
to gain a significant advantage. However, Erina just couldn't seem to buy a basket for the majority of the game and unfortunately 
fell into a hole too deep to climb out of, eventually losing and therefore ending their 2016 Under 15 campaign.  
 
Despite having arguably the youngest team in the competition, the girls played hard every possession and displayed great 
teamwork throughout both games. Expect good things to come in the future for this talented bunch of young girls. MVP for the 
day again went to Maddison McVey, while the coaches award went to Tasmin Hill who managed to keep the girls motivated and 
upbeat from the bench despite being out with a lower leg injury. Special mention to Lachlan Bathis and Declan Kennedy who 
helped out with bench duties. 
 
Erina High team members: Holly Evans, Paris 
Edwards, Tasmin Hill, Tiarna Holmes, Bailey 
Mannion, Sarsha McGurk, Maddison McVey, Tayla 
Montgomery, Ruby Smith, and Lauren Walker . 
 
Coach Saisell     
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TELL THEM FROM ME PARENT SURVEY 
 
This Term, our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the Tell Them From Me suite 
of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers questions about 
different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 
 
Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s experience at school. These 
include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's 
support of learning and behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   
 
The survey is conducted entirely online at home or on public computers. The survey will typically take 15 minutes or less to 
complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be conducted between 22 August and 21 October. Participating in 
the survey is entirely voluntary, however, your responses are very much appreciated.  The link to the survey for Erina High 
School Parents is  https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/erinaparents2016 
 
We invite and encourage all parents of students at Erina High School to take part in this important feedback opportunity. 
More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents 
 
PARENT LEARNING USER GROUP – GOOGLE APPS 
 
The scheduled date for the Term 3 PLUG has been moved to the 14 September, from 7pm – 8pm. 
This workshop is a chance to explore the Google Apps suite that many students at Erina High School are using as part of their 
learning. If you are interested in attending, please complete this short survey. https://goo.gl/ialjWx  
There will be a lucky door prize drawn as well! 
 
 
 
YEAR 7/8 BOYS AND GIRLS TOUCH FOOTBALL 

Well done to both our Boys and Girls Year 7/8 Touch Football sides who competed in the Annual Central Coast Touch Football 
Tournament held at Adcock Park, West Gosford.  
 
Our boys teams came away with wins against St Phillips, Wadalba and Lisarow and had a very tight 2-2 draw with BWSC. Our 
boys finished 2nd in their pool and went on to verse Kariong in the finals. Unfortunately our boys lost in a very close game 3-1.  
 
Our girls also performed extremely well coming away with wins against Gorokan, Northlakes, Wyong and BWSC. Our girls also 
finished 2nd in their pool and then came up against Terrigal in the finals. Our girls never gave up and demonstrated some 
outstanding skills however, they went down 3-1. 
 
Well done to both teams. They represented Erina with pride and built an excellent foundation for next year.  
 
Go Erina! 
Mr Keyes 
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VALID 10 
 
Year 10 students have been completing their on-line Science assessments to provide a clearer picture of their progress in 
Science Investigative skills. This is a multimedia test where students examine experimental results and video articles of a 
scientific nature. It helps us to revise our programs and better meet the individual requirements of students.  
 
We have been developing a more exciting way of assessing students as a result of the surveys and information provided from 
past Valid10 assessments. The new assessment tasks will be trialled this year and will be in operation in 2017. 
 
 Brian Huntington 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
YEAR 9/10 NETBALL 
 
The 9/10 Girls Netball team had an amazing day at Adcock Park Friday 26 August.  The girls were nervous going into their first match against 
Kincumber but they were victorious with a 12-7 win. The girls went on to defeat Wadalba 16-12, Ryde 11-7 and finished off the day with a 
huge 19-6 win over Lisarow. 
 
Well done to all of the girls who represented EHS and special thanks to Janai Edwards and Georgia Forrest who volunteered their time to 
umpire and score for the day. 
 
Go Erina! 
 Miss Moore 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Issue             9                                                                                                                                                                                        Page 8   

 

 
HOME ECONOMICS  FACULTY 

Year 11 Textiles have completed their assessment task where they constructed a corset which involved fabric colouration and 
surface decoration. Year 11 Food Technology also planned and prepared a variety of meals which would be suitable for a large 
extended family taking into consideration the nutrient requirements across the varying age groups. Year 9 Food Technology were 
entertained by a couple of “guest head chefs” ( Jordan Hood and Sam Hughes) who demonstrated their skills in preparing 
Chocolate Baskets.  Yr 7 Technology Mandatory students have been busy sewing aprons ready for their foray in the Kitchen next 
term.     
 
Mrs Adamski 
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A REMINDER TO PARENTS TO NOTIFY THE SCHOOL ABOUT YOUR CHILD’S HEALTH 
 
We strongly encourage parents to provide updated information about your child's health, even if you are not requesting specific 
support from our school. Our school asks for medical information when you enrol your child.  It is also important that you let us 
know if your child’s health care needs are changing or if a new health condition develops.  
Erina High School is currently updating student Health Care Plans and Emergency Response Plans to ensure they remain up to 
date with WHS and DoE requirements. If you have indicated that your child has a health concern, such as asthma or an allergy, 
you will be sent a letter which outlines the current documentation required by the Department of Education. Please read this 
information carefully. In some cases, parents will be required to provide Action Plans or supporting documentation by a doctor or 
a health care professional. Failure to provide the required documentation will result with a referral to the Westmead Children’s 
Hospital Community Nurse. Students without current health care plans may be prevented from participating in some school 
based and extra-curricular activities.  
Information about allergies, medical conditions such as asthma and diabetes and other health care related issues (including prior 
conditions such as medical procedures in the last 12 months) should be provided to the school by parents. Please provide this 
information in writing to the principal. This will greatly assist our school in planning to support your child’s health and wellbeing. 
Please also remember to notify staff in the school office of any changes to your contact details or to the contact details of other 
people nominated as emergency contacts.  
 
We appreciate your assistance in this regard and assure you that any information you provide the school will be stored securely 
and will only be used or disclosed in order to support your son or daughter’s health needs or as otherwise required by law. 
 

 
 

Parenting Programs 
Wyoming Schools as Community Centres 

In the grounds of 
Wyoming Public School 

RegistraƟons: Contact Philippa on 
0477 317862 or 

e: philippa.skipper@det.nsw.edu.au 
Family Counselling/relationships  

Interrelate Erina 
213 The Entrance Rd, Erina NSW 2250 

Phone: (02) 4363 8050 

Counselling, Mediation & Dispute Resolution, Support for Carers, Support for Indigenous  
Communities, Family Mental Health, Personal Helpers and Mentors 

UNIFAM COUNSELLING AND MEDIATION SERVICES  
Street Address: Lvl 2, 15 Watt Street, Gosford 2250   Phone: (02) 4325 9666        

Email Address: gosford@unifamcounselling.org  
Service Description: Family counselling, mediation, relationship education.   

Childrens Mental health/ Groups 
Counselling - FACETS  
Family Assessment Consultation Education Therapy Services (FACETS) is a clinical therapy team consisting of experienced social workers, 
clinical psychologists and a perinatal, child and adolescent psychiatrist. 
 
The team provides a family focused therapy service for pre-school and primary school aged children and their families, addressing concerns 
about the child's behaviour, emotions, social relationships and development. FACETS services are based at community health centres in 
Gosford (Gateway Centre), Woy Woy, Kincumber, Long Jetty, Lake Haven and Wyong Central. 
 
FACETS offer the following services: 
 information, education and advocacy for parents, carers and professionals 
 comprehensive assessments to understand the needs of both the referred child and the family 
 family therapy, utilising the resources of the family  
 groups for children, parents and carers 
 parent-child relationship therapy with a focus on attachment 
 behaviour management   
 child therapy 
Families can refer their child directly by calling one of the centralised intake lines: For school age children, contact FACETS intake line on 
4328 7988. For pre-school age children, contact the Perinatal intake line on 4328 7901. 
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SHOWCASE 
 
At the beginning of the year our Indigenous students were invited to audition for selec-
tion to work with NAISDA  at Kariong.  Five of our students were successful and 
worked hard going to workshops and rehearsals throughout Terms 1 & 2.  This dance 
group then performed at the Central Coast Dance Festival and Showcase.  Well done 
to Ella Aldrick-Emanuel, Casey and Tahlia Nugent, Tyrece Tohu and Brock Wilson. 
 
J Ruming, G Padroth, R Miller 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL BANKING 
 
Payments may be made by students before school or during break.  On the last day of term, Friday 23 September, payments will 
close at the end of break 1. 
 
Did you know that you can make payments online?  This is a secure payment page hosted by Westpac.  You can pay: 
voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sport, creative and practical arts, sales to students and other.  
Log onto the school site at : www.erina-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au, click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make a 
payment via Visa or MasterCard. 
 

 
******************************************************************************************* 

 
 
 
MACQUARIE UNIVERSITY GLOBAL LEADERSHIP ENTRY PROGRAM 
 
Congratulations to Nischala McDonnell of Year 12 who has been successful in receiving early entry into Macquarie University 
through the Global Leadership Entry Program. Nischala has accepted her offer and will now start a double degree in a Bachelor 
of Environment with a Bachelor of Laws in 2017.  
 
Nischala has been a very active member of the Erina Learning Community throughout her high school career, leading and assist-
ing in numerous fundraisers and leadership programs. We wish Nischala the best of luck as she now moves into tertiary educa-
tion. Well done Nischala! 
 
Mr Keyes and Miss Kearney (Year 12 Year Advisors) 
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